
 
 

 
April 14, 2025 

 
 

Mr. Luke Iseman 
Mr. Andrew Song 
Make Sunsets 
514 Americas Way # 18412 
Box Elder, South Dakota  57719 
 

Dear Mr. Iseman and Mr. Song: 

The United States Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA”) is evaluating whether Make Sunsets is 
subject to the Clean Air Act (“Act”) by adversely impacting air quality.  

Section 114(a) of the Act, 42 U.S.C. § 7414(a) in relevant part states that for the purpose of carrying out 
any provision of the Act: 

The Administrator may require any person who owns or operates any emission source, 
who manufactures emission control equipment or process equipment, who the 
Administrator believes may have information necessary for the purposes set forth in this 
subsection, or who is subject to any requirement of this chapter . . . on a one-time, periodic 
or continuous basis to . . . provide such [] information as the Administrator may reasonably 
require. 

Within thirty (30) days of receipt of this information request letter, Make Sunsets must provide the 
information requested in the enclosures to this letter.  Please provide responses in electronic format 
by email to: Erika Sasser (sasser.erika@epa.gov)  

Be aware that if Make Sunsets does not provide the information requested in a timely manner, the EPA 
may order it to comply and may assess monetary penalties under Section 113 of the Act, 42 U.S.C. § 
7413. Federal law establishes criminal penalties for providing false information to the EPA. This letter is 
not subject to Office of Management and Budget review pursuant to the Paperwork Reduction Act, 44 
U.S.C. Chapter 35.    

You may assert a business confidentiality claim covering part or all of the information requested in the 
manner described by 40 C.F.R. § 2.203(b). Information covered by such a claim will be disclosed by the 
EPA only to the extent, and by means of the procedures, set forth in 40 C.F.R. Part 2, Subpart B. Note 
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that certain categories of information, such as emission data, are not properly the subject of such a 
claim. If no such claim accompanies the information when the EPA receives it, the EPA may make the 
information available to the public without further notice to you.   

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Erika Sasser (sasser.erika@epa.gov) . 

  

Sincerely,   

 

Abigale Tardif  
Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator  
Office of Air and Radiation   
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